
Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting of February 12, 2010

Sustainable Futures Section

Oregon State Bar

Start: The meeting convened at the offices of Landye, Bennett Blumstein in Portland, Oregon at 3 PM.  

Attending: James Kennedy (Chair), Robin Seifried (Treasurer), Diane Henkels (legislative contact), Dick Roy, Michelle Slater, Jennifer Gates, Dallas DeLuca (Secretary), Pat Neill, Ellen Grover and Rod Wegener (OSB CFO and liaison).  Also attending: Eva Marie Marcotrigiano (departed at 4 PM), and Barry Woods.

Excused absence: Sarah Hackbart (OSB) and William Kabeiseman (injury).

1.
Approval of minutes from Jan. 29 meeting

MS moved to approve, JK seconded, all approved.

2.
Section Membership

There are 135 members as of today.

(  Only 15% of petition signers have joined section

(  Reminder letter sent to remaining petition signers yesterday

(  Next step:  ask petition gatherers to contact petition signers that have not yet joined

(  Idea proposed and recommended that petition gatherers at a firm solicit approval from petition signers to sign them up for the section and then forward those approvals to accounting at that firm to facilitate section enrollment.

(  Idea proposed and recommended the petition gatherers forward membership enrollment to that firm’s paralegal group

(  Barry Woods – suggested contacting law schools to market section

(  JK – no focus yet on law schools; the current goal is to get petition signers to join the section as they promised.  “Goal is 99%.”
3.
Member Questionnaire

(  The group suggested eliminating questions on the respondent’s background and to reduce the number of questions to approximately 8.

(  The questions should focus on what members want from the section but not include options we can’t or won’t pursue.

(  There was a general discussion of what questions to keep from the proposed list of over 24 questions, including a discussion to leave open-ended question to state any comments or state needs sought from section.

(  EG suggested that we put mission statement at start of questionnaire.

(  DH will edit the proposed questionnaire and finalize within a couple weeks for us to all test to see how long it takes to complete.  When?  After we make effort to get additional members.

(  Section will report responses to survey in the following newsletter.

4.
Website

(  DSD explained budget estimate from OSB

(  DR has contact at Pop@art that might do this for free.

(  DSD & DR to meet Steve at Pop Art to see if free, when, and what long-range costs are, and whether Pop Art product will be easy to use long-run, like OSB product.

(  MS moved, RS second to approve $600 to pay OSB for web development.

(  DSD to map-out architecture of website before conferring with developers.

(  re logo: J. Michael Matingly offered to let us use his pictures.

(  DSD & MS looking for pictures to use for website and newsletter

(  General discussion re logo or picture for branding and difficulty of branding logo for concept of sustainable future and future generations.  Suggested that, if we cannot decide on a logo to use, we solicit free branding consulting services that some committee members may be able to find.

(  Listserve – DSD to check with Anna Z. at OSBto see if we can use HTML in the future in listserve emails.

5.
Newsletter - Michelle

(  Distributed mock-up

(  Distributed possible photos for log.

(  Would like to publish quarterly, not every two months.  MS has 5 requests to authors; only 1 response so far.

(  Recommended that we give authors a word count with our request for an article.

(  MS – cost to print 8 page article, $400 for 150 copies.  Need to check on paper content and soy ink.  Anna Z at OSB can give estimate on printing costs done via OSB.

(  DR – needs spot in newsletter for upcoming events.

(  MS – will take first attempt at logo and photo for newsletter and website.

6.
Programs - Dick

(  See handout of 12 month rolling calendar of programs from Dick Roy.

(  2 types of events: “tool-kit” series and brown bags 


Topics:  see handout from Dick Roy.

(  Discussion of marketing with other sections for events.

(  For the proposed May event on the Oregon Constitution, plan as major event to draw larger audience.  Jim Westwood and Judge Jack Landau agreed to participate.

(  Announcements about programs to be sent in advance of newsletter due to timing

(  General discussion of event on Earth Day, April 22, including possible outdoor brown bag held simultaneously in multiple locations, or a green building tour

7.
Awards – Ellen (see handouts)

(  General discussion of nature of awards, including suggestions to leave out ORS definition from award process (none objecting to that), and to avoid giving appearance of political point of view.

(  General discussion of award selection process:  OSB wants to facilitate process.  Suggests the process proposed in handouts (joint review by OSB and section) as easiest method.  Decision is made by consensus of section and OSB Member Services Committee.

(  EG will make presentation to OSB MSC for awards proposal process.

8.
Partners in Sustainability Program - Ellen

(  EG – needs subcommittee to work on criteria


Attempted to contact Mike Winslow for corporate counsel perspective.


Also will ask Jeanne Roy to participate.


Barry Woods offered to volunteer

(  DSD to cross reference members of SFS with firms that are ABA-EPA/BEST partners.

9.
2010 Legislative Session - Diane

(  See handout from Diane and OSB of bills being tracked.

(  No other suggestions for bills to track.

(  The SFS bill list is 8 bills.

(  The ENR bill list has 21 bills.

10.
OSB CO2 Footprint Update – Rod & Diane 

(  See handout on OSB utility usage.

(  Since OSB has implemented conservation measures energy and water consumption still increased for the building.  The usage is not broken down by tenant, however, and there was an increase of one (small) tenant.

(  OSB green team to meet for first time in March.  It is looking for educational opportunities, such as speakers and green bldg tour.

(  OSB will re-apply to again get Energy Star certification.

(  SFS will post Bar’s energy usage in excel report on SFS website.

11.
NABE and NCBP Conferences and Presentations
(  Prior to National Association of Bar Executives (NABE) conference, there are other educational events we can present at.  

(  General discussion of meeting with and possibly presenting with San Francisco County and California, Washington and Massachusetts state Bars sustainability sections.  Dick Roy to provide contacts at those bars.

(  At presentation, one of OSB SFS executive committee member could attend (at SFS’s or at own travel cost).

12.
Budget

Treasurer – if we get vendor invoices, have sent straight to Bar with section name on invoice and need detailed receipts.  Need to make request within 30 days.

Next meeting:

Next meeting set for Saturday, March 13, 2010 at noon to 3 PM in Portland, location to be determined.  Following meeting set for Saturday, April 17 from 1 PM to 4 PM in Portland, location TBD.

Meeting concluded at 5:20 PM.
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